Glendale Primary School


Asbestos Safety Policy    

The following procedures are intended to ensure the safety of all staff and children within the school and any visiting workmen.

As of March 2010, HT & DHT have been made aware that asbestos is present in certain areas of the school.  A map of the school is displayed in the office and in the janitor’s room with the location and nature of any asbestos-containing materials. This must be referred to before any works / alterations are undertaken within the school.  On an annual basis, the HT will remind all staff about the dangers of asbestos and the specific procedures that must be followed. 

School Staff

All teaching and support staff should note that no drawing pins should be pushed into the classroom ceilings.  However, any pins that are already in the ceiling should be left undisturbed.

Visiting Workmen
Before any works / alterations are undertaken by visiting workmen, the following procedure must be followed:

1. All visiting workmen must be referred to HT or DHT in the first instance.  If they are both out of school or unavailable, the janitor or office staff must carry out the following procedure.  

2. HT / DHT / Janitor / office staff must check if there is asbestos-containing materials in the area where work is planned.  The school map will show this but additional information can be accessed via the GCC website, enter ‘asbestos.glasgow.gov.uk’ in google search.  Then click asbestos register, select ‘school’ and ‘usage’ and click on page 6.  This will then allow you to check the specific area that workmen wish to access.  

3. Only after the proposed area of work has been checked as free from asbestos-containing materials should the workmen be permitted to start work.

4. Delay caused by having to check the system is unavoidable and staff should not hesitate to turn workmen away if there is any doubt about the asbestos status of the area. 
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